
Were We Off To See The Wizard
Or To St. Louis?
I’m not entirely sure but after the final curtain fell, I
began to wonder.  While we were striking the set, the tornado
siren sounded not once… not twice… but three times (a lady). 
We all piled into the catacombs of the Huber and enjoyed
pizza, cake, cookies, and other goodies.  I’m so glad the
warning did not sound until AFTER the show was over.  But
everything the theatre took in I believe today at least if not
part of last night’s take was all profit.  Good for the joint
venture of the  Village Players and Huber Opera House.  I just
cannot express enough how great it was to be involved in this
production in the beautiful theatre.  There are stories I have
heard about the building only a short 20 years ago that would
not be appropriate for this blog.

I just find it amazing every time a set is taken down.  All
the time and hard work that went into the creation of such a
beautiful picture and down in less than half that time.  This
was even harder because this was ONLY a three day event as
opposed to the seven show run of the WCCT.  However, no matter
the outcome, there is always something memorable to take away
from every show… yes, even Grease had a few fantastic things
come out of it and anyone who reads my blog KNOWS what that
is.

But, once again, thank you to all involved in Meet Me in St.
Louis to the Village Players and to the Huber Opera House. 
Hicksville Ohio has a wonderful venue that harkens back to an
era long ago.  I look forward to auditioning again.
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